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Wake County Update—PY2015/16 Q4 



 

In this issue, you will find that the spirit of collaboration is alive and well in the Capital Area! Last quarter, educators, work-

force boards, and business partners managed to secure over 5 million dollars in grants to implement job training initia-

tives for special populations.  Each partner will have an important role in moving participants through the onboarding, 

training, and job skills development process.   
 

Also know that Capital Area Workforce Development Board always strives to spend program dollars on expenses that are 

reasonable, and necessary.  Changes in WIOA legislation has resulted in more for-profit organizations applying to be ser-

vice providers. While we respect every businesses goal to be profitable, we also believe we should get what we pay for 

and expect—strong performance outcomes.  
 

The quarter did end with a decrease in total employment and a rise in unemployment.. During the quarter, we experi-

enced the closure of EDM Americas and layoffs at INC Research and Xerox.  Wake’s NCWorks Career Centers continue to 

service the unemployed and underemployed and saw an uptick in the number of people coming through the doors. 
 

If you have questions about information in this edition, don’t hesitate to reach out. 

ADVOCACY. 
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Labor Snapshot 

Source: NC Department of Commerce Lead & Economic Analysis 
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Developments 

Piloting a Pay-for-Performance Model 
 

 

CAWD is piloting a pay-for-

performance model where perfor-

mance outcomes influence the 

amount of profit earned. The 

change has been accepted by 

CAWD’s adult services provider.  

 

In the past, CAWD has contracted with non-profit organizations to 

run adult and youth programs, and operate NCWorks Career Cen-

ters. But more for-profit organizations operating programs for 

workforce boards across North Carolina and nationally.  

 

Unlike non-profits, “profit” is a budgeted line item in their service 

proposals. In the past, providers may not have met some im-

portant performance standards, but were still able to receive the 

full amount available. 

 

This pilot is in keeping with our promise of continuous improve-

ment and responsible use of taxpayer dollars.  Capital Area is the 

first workforce board in North Carolina to implement a pay-for-

performance model for contractors. 

Influencing How K12 Preps Emerging Workforce   
 

 

Stephen Barrington, CAWD’s Director 

of Business Engagement, spoke to 

superintendents of Wake County 

Public Schools about emerging  

workforce issues from a business per-

spective. 
 

Conversations  like this help prepare 

the future workforce with the skills 

and qualities businesses have stated 

are lacking job candidates today.  
 

For example, companies in clean energy and energy technologies 

would like to see 

¶ Science, technology, engineering, and math (STEM) 

stressed more in K-16 curriculums 

¶ Schools, colleges, and universities using real-world  

      applications in their instruction, such as case studies  

      and simulations 

¶ More instruction in teamwork and communication  

 

They were also introduced to the kind of labor market data that is 

available to inform curriculum development, such as 5 to 10 year 

projections for job growth by industry or occupation, and the certi-

fications and degree requirements necessary for career success. 



 

 

Wake Tech & CAWD Share $3.9M Grant 
 

TechHire is a new federal cam-

paign to expand the tech sec-

tor at the local level by build-

ing talent pipelines. Wake Tech and CAWD applied jointly and will 

share a $3.9M TechHire grant  to help move young adults with 

barriers to employment into IT jobs. Cyber security, network ad-

ministration and computer user support are focus occupations. 

 

CAWD will use approximately half of the grant to fund work expe-

rience, on-the-job training, and support services for the trainees.  

Other partners collaborating on TechHire include 

 

¶ HCL               ●  Wake County Economic Development 

¶ SAS               ●  City of Raleigh 

¶ IBM               ●  Durham WDB 

 

Last year, Raleigh became one of 50 locations in the country des-

ignated as a TechHire community. A primary characteristic of  

these regions is an existing collaborative group of community  

partners able to build on their strengths to meet the needs of  

private industry.  

 

More information about TechHire can be found at Techhire.org/

community/raleigh/. 

 

 

Work-Release Inmates Train For Work 
 

Capital Area and Durham WDB will be 

providing enhanced job training and 

career opportunities to 170 men and 

women in work release programs.  The 

boards submitted a joint grant applica-

tion to the U.S. Department of Labor 

and were awarded $1.4M to  

implement this timely initiative. 
 

Elements of the initiative will support reentry and promote person-

al accountability. Inmates will receive access to 

¶ A career pathway that leads to industry-recognized  

      credentials 

¶ Case management 

¶ Mentoring 

¶ Education 

¶ Job search assistance 

¶ Follow-up services 

 

“Training to Work” will help participants develop a life plan before 

they get out so that they don’t end up back in the system, but 

have the means to support themselves. Other partners in the  

effort include 

¶ NC Department of Public Safety 

¶ Wake Tech 

¶ Durham Tech 

¶ Wake County Human Services 

 



 

The Parkview Building  

2321 Crabtree Boulevard, Suite 200, Raleigh, NC 27604   

Phone: 919.856.6040   

Email: CAWD@wakegov.com  

Website: CapitalAreaNCWorks.com  

@CapitalAreaWD 

Follow us!  

Direct all inquiries to:  

Pat Sturdivant, Executive Director  

Office: 919.856.6048  

Email: pat.sturdivant@wakegov.com  


